
Stanislaus County  

Juvenile Justice Commission 

December 9, 2021 – Probation Department  

 

Members Present:  Marian Martino, Chair, Michael Baldwin, Vice-Chair, Sharma Uma, Cpt. Scott Houston,  

Wanda Bonnell, Chief Fidel Landeros, Dawn Cullum 

 

Members Excused:  Steven Ashman,  

 

Probation Department Present:  Chief Probation Officer Mark Ferriera,  

  

Superior Court Excused:  The Honorable Ruben Villalobos, Juvenile Court Judge 

 

Call to Order: Chairperson Marian Martino called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m.   

 

Public Comment:  No public individuals were present. 

 

Adoption of Resolution Pursuant to Assembly Bill 361: 

CPO Mark Ferriera presented the resolution to the Juvenile Justice Commission, noting a copy had been 

included in the meeting invite.  

 

A motion was made by Dawn Cullum to adopt and number the resolution as "Resolution No. Juvenile Justice 

Commission #1." Second: Scott Houston. Ayes:  Marian Martino, Dawn Cullum, Scott Houston, Sharma Uma, 

Wanda Bonnell, and Fidel Landeros. Noes:  None. Abstain: None. Absent:  Michael Baldwin. The resolution 

was passed, adopted, and attached to the minutes. 

 

Approval of Minutes: MOTION: Wanda Bonnell. SECOND: Fidel Landeros. The minutes from September 29, 

2021, and October 19, 2021, meetings were approved. 

 

Probation Department Report: 

Chief Probation Officer Mark Ferriera advised that the Juvenile Institutions' current population is 38 youth, with 

2 females and 36 males, noting the current population is the lowest he's seen in the past 22 years. Additionally, 

he provided the following updates: 

• The operational units within the Juvenile Institutions include units 1, 3, 5, 6, and C. 

• 13 youth are in custody for murder or attempted murder, and 3 are pending placement. 

• The Juvenile Institutions will fully resume in-person visitation on Sunday.  

• The Secure Track count in Juvenile Hall is zero. 

• The current count at DJJ is 15 and is gradually decreasing. 

• Programming both in/out-of-custody youth continues; Aggression Replacement Training (ART) for both 

in/out-of-custody youth; Lets Work and Cognitive Behavior Treatment (CBT) for out-of-custody youth.  

o Incentives are provided to youth who complete their programming. 

• One hundred ninety-six wards are currently on probation. 

 

CPO Ferriera stated that a few post-adjudicated youth who demonstrated good behavior in the Juvenile 

Institutions had been approved to attend an event at the Gallo Center. Marian Martino stated that eighty gifts 

were provided for the Juvenile Justice youth and that community funding is available if needed.   

 

Chairperson Marian Martino presented the JJC meetings scheduled for 2022. The next Juvenile Justice 

Commission meeting will be on February 17, 2022, at Noon, in the Probation Department Training Room. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 3:27 p.m. 












